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Present:  E. Poulin, C. Lindquist, L. Kleindienst, B. Isman,  D. Bruneau,  J. Carlson, J. Craig,  B. Johnson, 
J. Resnick, M. Kronholm

Call to order: 9:40 AM

Reports

Secretary, L. Kleindienst

Correction of spelling for Elizabeth Thomsen's and David Paquette's names noted as well as correction for MassLNC and a typo in reference to Big E passes.  

Motion to approve, C. Lindquist, B. Johnson, passed with 2 abstentions.
Treasurer, S. SanSoucie, absent.  E-mail reported no significant change in account.

Membership, B. Isman

A letter has been created to go along with membership/renewal form.  They will be sent out thru Constant Contact in October .  Registration and signup table will be in hallway for Fall Annual Meeting.  A motion to cover cost of sending out forms for at least one more year via USPS was approved.

Motion: that Membership forms be sent via USPS to those current members who do not have computer access to WMLA Constant Contact publications and that WMLA cover the cost of said mailing.  (Approximately 30 members).  B. Johnson, D. Bruneau. Passed unanimously.
Elections, D. Bruneau

Debbie is still working on the slate.  

   VP/Pres Elect - open

   Secretary - Bonnie Isman

   Asst Treas  - Judy Carlson

   Director - Joan Powers

   Director - Katie O'Neil

Old Business
Annual Meeting Agenda

Pres. Eric Poulin will make opening remarks with Welcome and introduce Kathy Lussier of MassLNC as guest speaker.  Title of program: " Thorny truth about open source software, or 'We never promised you a rose garden'".  Presentation will be followed by business meeting which will include: 
· yearly update of WMLA activities by Eric

· solicitation of ideas for WMLA to pursue

· Secretary & Treasurer's reports

· Presentation of slate & election of officers for FY13

· Frank Taplin Scholarships

· MBLC update from Rob Maier (resource sharing)

· Committee sign ups

Notification of meeting to go out on Constant Contact, One Blog, Facebook, Listservs, and USPS as needed.

Small Library Tour

Jan Resnick reported that MLA, MLS, and MBLC are on board for a spring tour.   Jan also suggested a program featuring Laurie Sanders several weeks before the tour - perhaps the Spring Annual Meeting in April.  Date for the tour and transportation need to be arranged.  Betty Johnson volunteered to work with Mary King to identify and select appropriate and somewhat contiguous small libraries for the tour.  Although not present, John Ramsay is likely to get involved in the planning as well.
Big E Tickets and Summer Reading Programs
Eric noted that he recently had had a positive conversation with Anna Popp of MLS  about WMLA support for the Big E Ticket distribution to WM libraries as part of Summer Reading Program rewards.  Based on this and the fact that WMLA would like to go statewide with the promotion, he will get back to Anna about MLS facilitating the distribution and recording process.   Another option might be to use Survey Monkey, but Jan Resnick said she would need technical help with that.  Lynn Coakley's name brought up as possible consultant.

New Business
MLS Strategic Plan Presentation, 09/18/2012  1:00 PM  MLS Whately
What does WMLA want to address in the strategic plan?

· MLS Whately building maintenance 

· Commitment to WM presence?  No mention in draft document

· Tools for measuring success?

· ILL status - B. Johnson noted that Optima is currently out of contract compliance and that another sorting facility has been opened in the East

· Statewide thinking does not always work

· Cooperation with BPL? No mention in draft document

· Unification of networks? No mention in draft document

Bookmobile,  E.  Poulin
Eric reported that there are 5 delivery vans for sale.  Worcester recently returned a Bookmobile to the road.  Does WMLA want to consider a purchase?  After some discussion the consensus was   WMLA should approach MLS about possibly facilitating a return of a Bookmobile for Western MA libraries.

Other Items

MLS Newspaper subscription, B. Isman reported that response was insufficient (10%) due to poor budgetary timing, high cost, and too broad coverage.  Failure of MLS to arrive at a cost effective solution with Newsbank (to date) creates a huge black hole for libraries. 

[Addendum:  Greg Pronevitz reported during the MLS Strategic Plan session, that MLS was still trying to work out a pay per use option with Newsbank which makes much better sense for most libraries.]  

Access to Justice, B. Isman

Bonnie recently participated in an "Access to Justice" webinar and suggested that WMLA might sponsor such an event.  Consensus was that this was not a focus of WMLA at this time. 

Frank Taplin Scholarships, J. Resnick

Jan will compose a letter to Frank's daughter about the memorial scholarships and will include copy of recent WMLA Newsletter.
 MLA Conference Program, J. Resnick

Jan reported that MLA would like WMLA and CCILA (Cape Cod & Island Library Associates) to present an advocacy program at the MLA 2013 Conference.   According to Jan, Michael Colford (BPL and MLA Education Committee), was asked by MLA Pres. Dinah O'Brien to arrange it.

South Hadley Road Race, J. Resnick

Motion: that WMLA make a $50.00 contribution to the Friends of the South Hadley Public Library
in support of their "Book It for the South Hadley Public Library 5K Road Race".  E. Poulin, C. Lindquist.

Passed unanimously.

Next Board Meeting:  MLS Whately, November 20, 2012 9:30 AM
Motion to Adjourn:  11:38 AM.  E. Poulin, B. Johnson. Passed

Secretary,

Lynn Kleindienst
Lynn Kleindienst
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